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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council of Eynsford, held on 
Thursday 18th December 2014, at the Parish Office, Priory Lane, Eynsford, at 8 pm.

7886
PRESENT


Members Present


Mrs S Boyle

Mrs A Cornwell


Dr J Harris

Mr N Rodway (Acting Chairman)

Mr C Stanyon 


Mr P Ward

Other Officials Present

PCSO Darling (8.00 – 8.35pm)


Mr M Horwood, District Councillor

Mr R Gough, County Councillor (9.02-9.07pm via conference ‘phone)


Clerk in Attendance


Mrs H Ivaldi
As Mr Stanyon had submitted his resignation as Chairman on 3rd December 2014, Mr Rodway, Vice Chairman, agreed to chair the meeting as Acting Chairman.
7887
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Mrs T Durrant

Mr M Richardson

7888
CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

Mr Rodway, on behalf of the parish council, thanked Mr Stanyon for his eight years of service as Chairman of the parish council. 
7889
CLERK’S COMMENTS


Mrs Ivaldi re-iterated Mr Rodway’s comments on behalf of the Clerks.

Mrs Ivaldi said that she had received an update from the police about their response to the assault 
in Eynsford. She had also received news that the application for a new pharmacy in Eynsford had 
been refused.
7890
GOVERNANCE
a) Declarations of Interest
None.


b) Election of a Chairman


Councillors were asked to elect a new Chairman.

RESOLVED: That the election is postponed until the January meeting, and that Mr Rodway 
continues as Acting Chairman until then.


c) Minutes of Previous Meetings
The minutes of the last full council meeting, held on 20th November 2014, were presented for approval. 

RESOLVED:  That the minutes are accepted as a true and complete record, and that the recommendations are approved. 
d) Finance Notes 
The clerk submitted a list of accounts, and a budget report, for November 2014, as per Appendix A. 
RESOLVED: That the accounts are approved and payments made.
e) Outstanding Actions
Councillors discussed items listed that had been outstanding for three months or more.
The Clerk informed the council that an initial visual survey of trees on parish land had now been done.
Southeastern had finally responded to our question about lighting at Eynsford Station. The lights stay on throughout the nights until dawn. Mrs Ivaldi had since asked them whether they could be turned off after the last train, as they caused a nuisance to neighbouring residents.
Mrs Ivaldi reported that she had established the ownership of the land adjacent to the railway and was awaiting further instruction.

RESOLVED:  That all of the outstanding actions continue to be pursued.
At this point, 8.15pm, the police report was taken.

PCSO Tim Darling gave a report on recent police activity.
He said that he would organise a Safer Plates and property marking session in Eynsford in January or February.

There is usually a Police Contact Point in the village twice a month for members of the public to speak to the police about any issues. The next ones will be 15th January 12-1pm and 29th January 12-1pm. In addition PCSO Darling would be available in the village between 2-3pm at the war memorial on 14th January.

The monthly police newsletters would now go out quarterly. Also the police twitter account was very active with lots of useful information and can be found @kentpolice7oaks.

Recent crimes and incidents included:

A burglary at St Martin’s Drive

Two vans broken into for tools

Mud on the road at Bower Lane

Flytipping at Bower Lane and near Castle Farm.

PCSO Darling left at 8.35pm.

f) Budget for 2015/16 and Precept
Councillors were asked to approve the budget for 2015/16 and the precept request of £68,800, as per Appendix B.
RESOLVED: That the budget is approved and that a request for a precept of £68,800 is submitted for 2015/16.
g) NALC Pay Award Scheme for 2014/15

Councillors were informed that the new National Salary Award details had been received from 
NALC. This included a non-consolidated payment (one-off) for employees on SCP5 – 49 to be 
paid in 
December 2014, and for those on SCP26 – 40 a further payment in April 2015.


This payment should be paid to all employees whose pay is set in accordance with NJC for 
local Government Services pay arrangements, which Mrs Ivaldi & Mrs Wolfe are 
on.  This 
would work out at both clerks would  receive £100 in December (subject to Tax & NI) and 
then Mrs Ivaldi would receive £29 (subject to tax & NI) in April and Mrs Wolfe would receive 
£18 (subject to tax & NI). In additional there is a small increase in salary from January 2015 for 
all employees.
RESOLVED: That the recommended payments are made.

h) Christmas Bonuses

Councillors were asked to consider awarding a Christmas bonus to the Clerks, and the Litter 
Warden. In 2013, one week’s salary was paid to the Clerks and the Litter Warden 


RESOLVED: That one week’s salary is paid to Mrs Ivaldi, Mrs Wolfe and the Litter Warden.

i) Parish Office Cleaner
Councillors were asked to consider raising the pay of an office cleaner from £7.50 to £8.50 per hour, and also to consider increasing the hours.
RESOLVED: That the rate of pay is increased to £8.50 per hour and that a cleaner is employed for 1 hour per week. That the cost is taken from Parish Office Running Costs and that this budget is monitored.
j) Parish Poll
Councillors were informed that the DCLG are consulting on modernising parish poll regulations. The questions posed relate to the number of electors needed to trigger a poll, increasing opening times and access for voting, the subject on which a poll can be held, and related matters.
RESOLVED: That the council supports all the suggested changes.
k) Quarterly Newsletter

Councillors were asked to consider what articles to include in the next newsletter due out in January.

RESOLVED: That the following articles are included: Eynsford in Bloom, Public Art Project, May Elections, Annual Parish Meeting, Chairman’s retirement, Safer Plates event (if dates known). That any other ideas are submitted to the Clerk.
7891
PLANNING
a) Planning Committee 1st December 2014
Minutes of the above meeting were circulated to all councillors for approval, as per Appendix C. 

RESOLVED: That the minutes are accepted as a true and complete record, and that the 
recommendations are approved. 
b) Notifications of Planning Consents/Refusals Received from Sevenoaks District Council 
SE/14/03137/HOUSE – 7 St Martin’s Drive, Eynsford - GRANTED
c) Planning Application SE/14/03627/LBCALT – 4 Bank Cottages, High Street, Eynsford
Councillors were asked to consider plans relating to the retention of a replacement casement window due to storm damage.
RESOLVED: That no comment is made as the applicant is the Clerk.
d) Planning Application SE/14/03633/HOUSE 8 St Martin’s Drive, Eynsford.
Councillors were asked to consider plans relating to the demolition to part of the existing garage/store, the erection of a two storey and single storey rear extension, with the addition of hard-standing to the rear.
RESOLVED: That no objection is made.
At this point, 9pm, the meeting was adjourned for questions from the public (Appendix Q)

During this time Mr Gough called in via conference phone

The meeting resumed at 9.07pm.

7892
HIGHWAYS & TRANSPORTATION
a) Highways & Transportation Committee 1st December 2014
Minutes of the above meeting were circulated to all councillors for approval, as per Appendix D. 

RESOLVED: That the minutes are accepted as a true and complete record, and that the 
recommendations are approved. 

b) Cycle Racks – Eynsford Station
Mr Richardson had supplied a report on his meeting with representatives from Southeatern. They were happy for a cycle rack to be installed and suggested that it be located to the left of the glass and metal shelter on the down platform. The existing bench would be relocated either to a position further down the platform towards Sevenoaks, or at the bottom of the steps. It was indicated that Southeastern would meet the costs, but it was unclear whether this was the cost of installation, or also the cost of the racks.
RESOLVED: That the information is noted.
c) Parking Restrictions Eynsford Station
Councillors were informed that ‘restricted parking zone’ signs had been placed around the area at the bottom of Upper Austin Lodge Road where there are double yellow lines. Traffic Wardens have been out on at least three occasions and many tickets had been issued.
RESOLVED: That the information is noted. That Sevenoaks District Council is told about flytipping outside the old railway compound, and that Kent Highways are asked to clear the mud off the road.
7893
COMMUNITY & ENVIRONMENT
a) Community & Environment Committee 3rd November 2014
Minutes of the above meeting were circulated to all councillors for approval, as per Appendix E. 

RESOLVED: That the minutes are accepted as a true and complete record, and that the 
recommendations are approved. 


b) Police Report

The police report was taken at the start of the meeting (see page 204).

RESOLVED: That the information is noted. 

c) Annual Parish Meeting Date


Councillors discussed the date, timing and format of the Annual Parish Meeting 2015.


RESOLVED: That the Annual Parish Meeting is held on Friday 27th March from 6pm – 9pm. 
That the format remains the same as in 2014, but with a slot for a short piece from the parish 
council. That agencies are invited to attend as before and that refreshments are provided.

d) Tree-Sub-Committee Update

Councillors were informed that due to the lack of communication from Mr Miller, that Mr Baker 
will respond to tree work applications for the parish council. Mr Richardson had arranged for an 
initial visual survey of trees on parish council land.

RESOLVED: That the information is noted.

e) Churchyard Maintenance Grant – St Martin’s Church

Councillors were asked to consider making a grant towards the maintenance of St Martin’s 
churchyard. The PCC reported that they had spent £2800 this year. £650 was budgeted.

RESOLVED: That a donation of £650 is made from the Churchyard Maintenance budget.


f) Churchyard Maintenance Grant – Eynsford Baptist Church

Councillors were asked to consider making a grant towards the maintenance of the Baptist 
Church’s churchyard. £200 had been budgeted.

RESOLVED: That a donation of £200 is made from the Churchyard Maintenance budget.


g) Membership of the Woodland Trust

Councillors were asked to consider renewing their membership of the Woodland Trust at a cost of 
£36. This was within the Regular Donations budget.

RESOLVED: That membership is renewed at a cost of £36 from the Regular Donations budget.


h) Donation to Swanley CAB


Councillors were asked to consider making a donation to Sevenoaks and Swanley Citizens Advice 
Bureau, which had reported that it had advised 35 residents of Eynsford over the past year. £75 
was budgeted.


RESOLVED: That a donation of £75 is made from the Regular Donations budget.

7894
RECREATION

a) Gate at Harrow Meadow
Councillors were asked to agree on a new mechanism to make the kissing gate into Harrow Meadow self-closing. They were provided with five different options.

RESOLVED: That an off-set hinge set is purchased at the cost of £22 + £10 delivery. 

b) Common Meadow Bins
Since this was last discussed, it had been discovered that some people use the bins at Common Meadow to dispose of BBQs, and therefore it would be advisable to have metal/fireproof bins. Councillors were asked to consider several options put forward by the Clerk.

RESOLVED: That one Barnsley 112l bin is purchased from Direct Litter Bins at the cost of 
£239.95 + VAT. That the council considers purchasing additional bins as the budget allows..
The meeting of the council closed at 9.20 pm
--------------------------------------------------------



Chairman: 15th January 2015
